Eutrophication Subcommittee Conference Call - August 6 2009
Participants:

David Courtemanche (Maine DEP)


Chris Deacutis (URI)

Mike Doan (Friends of Casco Bay)

Jim Latimer (US EPA)

Richard Moore (USGS)


Marilyn ten Brink (EPA)


Christine Tilburg (GOMC - ESIP)


Phil Trowbridge (NH DES)

0.5 hour in-kind added for all participants.
Watershed Update
After initial greetings Jim Latimer updated subcommittee members on the delineation of watersheds. He stated that the US watersheds would be done by the end of the week. There has been little progress on the Canadian watersheds. Christine Tilburg reminded Jim that some information on Canadian watersheds is available in the NOAA 1991 report she'd previously sent him (available on the ESIP Planning Site {www.gulfofmaine.org/esipplanning} in the folder titled "Watershed Information"). Jim mentioned that his group has looked at the bathymetry layers and at first blush didn't find it to be that helpful. Marilyn ten Brink reminded the group that there were questions about seaward boundaries for some estuaries. Jim stated that they did look at seaward boundaries but nothing looked clearly off. The group suggested that there be a quick webinar for interested parties to look at the bathymetry. (Action to be taken: Christine will set up a webinar for follow-up).
Dissolved Oxygen
The group discussed the two potential types of dissolved oxygen data. All were in agreement that continuous sonde data is the appropriate data to utilize. However, during a previous call members discussed the possibility of using grab samples and analyzing them through a process suggested by Phil Trowbridge. Christine asked Phil if only summer data was used in the write-up forwarded to the group. Phil replied that the method looks at aggregates of samples for the entire year. Samples were kept separate by stations. It would be possible to look at data by estuary but NH felt it was more defensible when looked at by station.

Chris Deacutis wondered about the figures showing oxygen versus total nitrogen. He stated that the dissolved inorganic nitrogen appeared to have a better relationship with oxygen. Phil stated that using the total nitrogen number allows them to disregard the various nitrogen species.

Jim stated that in thinking about what the subcommittee is trying to produce, the interest isn't really in trying to look at nutrient concentrations versus dissolved oxygen. We're really trying to determine the best way to present the oxygen data. He suggested that there are two ways of looking at the data:

1. Data over time (using data sonde information for selected areas)

2. Data over space (would have samples collected from various places

versus 
time). This information could compare different estuaries using either minimum values or percentages (NOAA uses lowest 10%).

Chris mentioned that it is quite important to keep bottom versus surface waters separate. Marilyn stated that the mere putting together of data often shows organizations where metadata is missing. 

Next Steps

Christine and Jim will put together a quick webinar to discuss the  bathymetry layer obtained by the EPA GIS team. In addition a portion of the webinar will focus on the metadata Christine downloads for the various dissolved oxygen datasets.
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